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As mentioned during the previous meeting, our CPAC member, Ken Ryan, is no longer with us. His 

celebration of life on January 28
th

, 2017 was well attended and a beautiful slide show was created to 

show and help us remember his many contributions.   

Good partnership between our committee members and the RCMP continues to be facilitated as one of 

our members has communicated with the RCMP asking them to provide and distribute safety 

information at the University Highlands carnival up on Burnaby Mountain.  

Our youth members continue to spread safety awareness among the younger children in our community 

by holding a presentation at Cameron Elementary. This took place on March 27
th

. Furthermore, they 

have been actively observant of the occurrences in our community. One member has reported hearing 

teenagers being present and acting a bit suspiciously in the construction area on the Government Road 

Area.  

As a group, our CPAC would like to request for some traffic calming actions for the traffic lights at 

Beaverbrook, so the area from Noel to Cameron street.  

We really appreciate the city’s approval of the Lougheed highway fence. We believe that this will make a 

difference.   

 


